

MANHASSET PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Gaurav Passi, Ed.D.

Acting Superintendent of Schools

October 21, 2021

Mr. Frank Russo, President Manhasset Education Association

RE: American Sign Language Club

Dear Mr. Russo:

This letter will confirm our understanding with respect to the establishment of an American Sign Language Club at the Secondary School, and the addition of a new club moderator position. The parties agreed that this club will be placed on Schedule C of the parties' 2021-24 collective bargaining agreement ("Agreement"), with a moderator stipend of \$1667. We further agreed that this club will be available for the 2021-22, 2022-23, and 2023-24 school years, after which a determination will be made whether to continue this club. The terms and conditions of payment of the stipend shall be consistent with the stipends appearing in Schedule C of the Agreement.

If the above comports with your understanding of our agreement, please sign below and return the signed copy of this letter to me.

Very truly yours,

Gaurav Passi

Acting Superintendent

For the Manhasset Education Association

Kanh Kusso Date: 10/18/21
Frank Russo. President